












Gentlemen, 
 
My name is Philip Fay, I am a Mechanic at TTSA. 
 
I would just like to make two very brief points. 
 
Firstly, As you will have noted from the document I submitted to you last month 
LaRue promised to deliver each of you a copy of the “Statement of Fact” I signed 
along with my coworkers on the day Jim Redmond was terminated. As you know, 
this did take place but I was astounded to see that LaRue waited until the very 
moment I stood up to address you before handing you each that document. 
 
Secondly, with the benefit of recorded audio, I would have thought it relatively easy 
to capture the essence of what had been said in the minutes of meeting each month. 
Evidently, that is not the case. Reading those minutes it was impossible to believe 
we were in the same meeting as the minutes are extremely bias. 
 
I believe both the board of directors and employees should expect better from upper 
management. 
 
Thanks you. 
  
 




